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Occasional Care
Year 5/6 Class Mass (9:15am)
Year 2/3 Liturgy (10:30am)

Playgroup
Clean up Aust Day
Assembly 5/6
Occasional Care
Caritas K Day
Year 4 Class Mass (9:15am)
Year R/1 Liturgy (10:30am)
Tenison Woods College Twilight
Tour
Playgroup
Assembly R/1
Adelaide Cup
PUBLIC HOLIDAY
Staff Learning Professional Day
STUDENT FREE DAY
Year 4/5 Robe Camp (3 days)
Naplan (3 days)
Playgroup
Penola-Coonawarra Acoustic
Music Festival: Year 6
Occasional Care
St Joseph Feast Day Mass
(9:15am)
School Board Meeting (7:00pm)
Harmony Day
SAPSASA District Athletics Day
(Millicent)

Class News
Year 5 / 6

In our 5/6 classroom, collaboration and teamwork have
been integral to our learning journey. Through engaging in
Design and Technology projects, participating in our class
equity program, and collaborating in cooking groups,
students have not only developed problem-solving and
communication skills but have also embraced the joy of
working together towards shared goals. These are
invaluable skills that will be beneficial in all areas beyond
the classroom. Furthermore, fostering a collaborative
environment nurtures community-building and social
responsibility, empowering students to become
empathetic, proactive citizens capable of effecting positive
change. Overall, our focus on team work and collaboration
has brought immense enjoyment and fulfillment to our
educational experiences.

- March -

https://www.mmms.catholic.edu.au/


from the principal
Dear Parents and Friends of the Mary
MacKillop Memorial School,

Swimming Carnival

We had an incredible day on Friday for our
swimming carnival. The Penola Swimming Pool
was a hive of activity, with participation from
students very high. The standard of racing and
ability displayed was outstanding and the
improvement of students was very evident. I
was so proud of the way in which each student
took part in the day, with great sportsmanship
and encouragement of each other.
The student verses parent and other adults
race at the end of the day was a highlight, as
was the Watermelon race – with all students
involved.
Congratulations to team Cameron for taking
out the overall winners for the day. House
Captains Chloe and Jimmy congratulated their
team and thanked all those that helped.
A huge thank you to the House Captains who
capably led their teams through the day,
making sure that everyone was involved and
also assisting in the pool with the younger
students and any other jobs that needed to be
done. All senior students should be proud of
their involvement.
Thank you to the swimming carnival
committee, Jen, Amy, Kaitlyn and particularly
Rachel. It is an enormous task putting a
swimming carnival together – it was an
amazing job. Also, many thanks to the rest of
the staff that supported the committee.
I would like to personally thank Sarah Kidman,
who once again gave generously of her time to
undertake the role of Pool Lifeguard. We deeply
appreciate you doing this for us! Many thanks
also to the parents who volunteered to be
judges.
We enjoyed a BBQ lunch and thank those who
helped out organising it for the students. A
fantastic day for the Mary Mac community.

Footsteps Dance Program

This week we have been lucky enough to have the
Footsteps Dance Program at our school. Footsteps
specialises in curriculum integrated dance programs
and aligns with the Australian Curriculum v9.0.
Dance is a vehicle to develop students’ inter/intra
personal skills, fitness levels and meets learning
outcomes in The Arts and PE/Health for all.

There has been much fun and excitement as the
student’s have enjoyed learning their new dances to
some of the latest tunes. The 40 min session each
day has been integrated into our Arts, PE/Health and
fitness lessons this week. A great way for children
to learn.
One thing that I noticed this year is how quickly the
children, who have been involved with Footsteps in
previous years, follow instructions and pick up new
skills. Their confidence in their ability to try new
steps has grown and they have enjoyed being
challenged by new and complicated steps!

Teaching and Learning at Mary Mac

As we venture into Week 5 at the beginning of next
week, it is extremely exciting to see and hear the
rigorous teaching and learning happening in each
room. The R/1s are on their InitiaLit journey and
have been for a few weeks now. Last week I was
very pleased with the way in which the students
were engaged in this learning in their literacy block,
while I was teaching in their room. The Year 2/3s are
working on a variety of spelling activities to
consolidate knowledge with the activities being
divided up into ‘can dos’ and ‘must dos’ giving the
students both choice and agency along with
responsibility. The Year 4s in mathematics have
been learning about the types of language used
when talking about place value and in writing
learning about what is important to them and writing
about these small moments in life. The Yr 5/6 class
are deep into their novel study of War Horse.
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from the principal
They are using immersive reader to help with fine
tuning their writing skills, particularly on the
computer. They are engaging with the Ochre
resources to assist with teaching and learning so
as to maintain momentum in progress. Ochre
have an affiliation with Catholic Education South
Australia and is a recommended resource by
Catholic Ed and our system coaches. We are very
excited to be using this evidence based resource
to assist in our teaching and learning, planning
and implementation.

This week and next week students will continue
to have conferences with their classroom
teachers setting their learning goals for Semester
1. These conversations are accompanied by
sharing the beginning of year assessments and
shaping together goals that will assist each
student in their endeavor to learn and grow. The
students' learning goals will be shared on Seesaw
and at Learning Conversations in Week 6.

School Board 2024

At the Annual General Meeting on Wednesday,
February 21, Chairperson Tom Pearce chaired the
meeting, and the 2023 Annual Report was
presented to the community. Nominations were
presented for vacancies on the School Board.

Congratulations to the following members who
were re-elected:
Leticia Gosse(third two year term) and Glenn
Tucker (second two year term).
We congratulate our newest school board
members, Jodi Strother, Jess Malone and
Michael Gruetzner, who all accepted a two year
term.

We acknowledge the leadership of the Board
members for 2024.

2024 Board Members
Ex-Officio Members: President: Fr Peter Zwanns,
Principal: Mrs Nicole Coote

School Representative: Danni Heazlewood
Elected Members: Chairperson: Tom Pearce
Parent

Parish Representative: Sr Loreto O’Connor

Representatives: Leticia Gosse(Finance
Committee Chairperson), Amanda
Flint(Secretary),
Liz Rymill, Tom Giles, Cath Kidman and Glenn
Tucker, Jess Malone, Michael Grueztner and Jodi
Strother.

You are able to view the Annual School Report for
2023 on our website or request a hard copy from
the front office.

God Bless,

Nicole



Shrove Tuesday and Ash
Wednesday

Last week as a school we celebrated Shrove Tuesday
and led the Penola community in a beautiful Ash
Wednesday Mass. A huge thank you to our parent
volunteers and Rachel Manninen for the organisation,
cooking and serving of pancakes on the Tuesday. An
extra thank you to those families that donated
generously to Project Compassion through a gold coin
donation.

Catholic Identity

School Values
Throughout the course of this year, we will be looking
at the values that underpin who we are and what we
do at Mary MacKillop memorial School. These values
will be based on the teachings of Jesus and the
Gospels, The life and work of St Mary of the Cross
MacKillop, the continued work of the Sisters of St
Joseph and what it is that we as a community stand
for. Importantly, the students of MMMS must feel that
these values represent them, and their voice should be
heard. These past classes have been working on
unpacking our first value, that of love and connecting
this to their Religious Education focus.

Love is central to the teachings of Jesus and the
legacy of St Mary of the Cross MacKillop. I look
forward to sharing and unpacking our school values
with our community over the course of this year.

Lenten Prayer Resource
Once again, The Catholic Archdiocese of Adelaide
have released a range of Family Prayer resources to
support families during lent. Each fortnight I will share
these resources with you.

Project Compassion
Last week we officially launched our Project
Compassion campaign for 2024. Students
have taken their boxes home and we have
already had some donations on our school
fundraising page. Please click on or use the QR
code to help support our school’s fundraising
efforts.

This year, Project Compassion brings you the
stories of three resilient women from three
different corners of the world. They are facing
vastly different challenges, but are all united by
one dream: to create a better tomorrow for all
future generations.

Throughout Project Compassion, you will get
to know the stories of Ronita, Leaia and
Memory. Journey with them as they forge a
path to a brighter future for all generations. 
Click on the following links to watch a short
film with your families: Introduction to Project
Compassion (Primary school version) or
Introduction to Project Compassion (General)

https://vimeo.com/885556518
https://vimeo.com/885556518
https://vimeo.com/885548867


Text Absentee Number
When texting the Absentee Line to explain your child's
absence from school please make sure you put both

their name and reason so it can be recorded properly. 
0459 799 596

Birthdays
We wish a Happy Birthday to those who will be

celebrating in week 6. Ben (4th), and Amber and
Britany (7th)

Mary MacKillop
P E N O L A

House Points
Cameron

Liturgies and Masses
TERM 1: Everyone is welcome!

WEEK 5 Tuesday 27th February
5/6 Class Mass at 9:15am

2/3 Class Liturgy at 10:30am

WEEK 6 Tuesday 5th March
Year 4 Class Mass at 9:15am
R/1 Class Liturgy at 10:30am

WEEK 8 Tuesday 19th March
Whole School Feast of St Joseph Mass at 9:15am
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Community News

Absentees
A reminder that if your child is absent from school,
for any reason, it is important that this is
communicated with the school. The Catholic
Education system has advised all schools to follow
up on unresolved absences with families. Your
support and communication in this matter is greatly
appreciated. 

Swimming Carnival
Last Friday was our annual Swimming Carnival.
The Penola Swimming Pool was a hive of activity,
with participation from students very high.
There were plenty of highlights and some excellent
display of sportsmanship and encouragement.

A huge congratulations to our winning team for the
day, Cameron! We also congratulate our Junior
Champions, Angus and Rylee-J, as well as our
Senior Champions, Chloe and Tait.

We thank those who helped out organising the BBQ
lunch for the students that everyone enjoyed.
We also thank our Swimming Carnival Committee
for doing a wonderful job putting the day together.
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McCormack

Woods MacKillop
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30
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Community News
Counsellor’s Corner

We’re at the end of week 4, Term 1 already, and I’m
sure your child is starting to get back in the swing
of things but also feeling quite tired and sometimes
emotional! Helping tired children get back into the
routine of school after a break can be challenging
but important. Here are some tips and reminders
that may help as we get used to being back at
school:

Establish a Routine: Consistency is key. Set a
regular bedtime and wake-up time to ensure your
child gets enough sleep every night. Stick to this
routine even on weekends to help regulate their
body clock.

Healthy Diet and Hydration: Ensure your child is
eating nutritious meals that provide sustained
energy throughout the day. Make sure your child
stays hydrated by drinking plenty of water.
Dehydration can contribute to fatigue and difficulty
concentrating.

Physical Activity: Encourage your child to engage in
regular physical activity, whether it's playing
outside, joining a sports team, or simply taking a
walk. Exercise helps boost energy levels and
improve mood.

Limit Screen Time: Excessive screen time,
especially before bedtime, can interfere with sleep
quality. Set limits on screen time and encourage
alternative activities like reading or playing board
games.

Open Communication: Create an environment
where your child feels comfortable discussing any
challenges they may be facing at school. Listen to
their concerns and offer support and
encouragement.  A simple question can help with
communication allowing your child to open up and
speak about their day, such as “Tell me one good
thing about your day?”, starting off with a positive
can help refocus their minds if they’ve also had
some challenges that day. Open listening without
judgement will also help, if you then ask the
question “tell me something not as good about your
day?”. This allows your child to be able to open up
and be honest in their safe environment. After
listening to your child’s challenges, take them back
to the positive thought that they started the
conversation with. Allowing them to ask the same
questions of you, can also help with
communication and trust.

Celebrate Achievements: Acknowledge your child's
accomplishments, no matter how small.
Celebrating their successes boosts their
confidence and motivation.

Quality Time: Spend quality time together as a
family. Engaging in activities your child enjoys
strengthens your bond and provides them with
much-needed emotional support.

Seek Help if Needed: If your child continues to
struggle with fatigue or other school-related issues,
consider reaching out to their teacher or school
counsellor for additional support and guidance.

By implementing these tips and reminders, you can
help tired children adjust to the demands of school
and thrive academically and emotionally.
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Community News
ABOUT ME

Bec Baker
Living in Millicent with two of my three daughters
(the eldest away at university), I am a qualified
counsellor and ESO. This year, I eagerly step into
the counsellor role during Dale's maternity leave. I
embrace this opportunity at Mary MacKillop
wholeheartedly, aiming to positively impact our
students' lives. Rooted in empathy and
understanding, my approach focuses on ensuring
every child feels heard and valued. I hope to
support and encourage students to embrace their
uniqueness and foster a sense of belonging. I am
fortunate to be able to connect and build
relationships with students, and love learning
about, and supporting them through their primary
school journey. Providing a supportive, inclusive
environment is incredibly important, and I look
forward to contributing to Mary MacKillop's school
community.

Regards,

Bec Baker.

SAPSASA ATHLETICS
Students (turning 8 years of age or older) and
interested in trying out for SAPSASA Athletics
should have brought home a nomination form.
Please message your class teacher if you have any
questions or require another note. Forms need to
be returned by Tuesday 27th February.

SPORT

Congratulations
After a rigorous series of trials Lilly, Max, Tait,
Ben, Frank and Charlie have been selected in the
Mid South East SAPSASA softball teams. These
talented students will showcase their skills,
determination and team work at the State
Carnival in March later this term.
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Community News
Playgroup

The MMMS Playgroup now has their own
Facebook Page and Group, ran by our Playgroup
coordinator Ebonie Moulton. Included in the
Facebook Page is a link for expressions of
interest. Check out the link below.

https://forms.office.com/r/YfWqHpaNA6

Playgroup will be held every Friday from 9:30am -
11:00am with a gold coin donation on arrival.
Every week is a different theme, and all family
and friends of the community are welcome.

Occasional Care
Occasional Care 2024
To book please follow the link:
https://forms.office.com/r/GBzjFsZsbi 
Come along to Occasional Care each Monday.
ALL families from the Penola and wider community
are welcome to attend.
This year the Occasional Care program will be
coordinated by qualified educator Leah Kuiper.

The Occasional Care Program is guided by the
Belonging, Being and Becoming: The Early Years
Framework for Australia (EYLF). Each child's
current knowledge, strengths, ideas and interests
are foundational to our program. Educators actively
engage with children in their play and facilitate and
extend their learning and development. Flexible
learning environments are designed as an invitation
for learning, and our responsive routine enables
children to make choices and decisions in their
learning. Open ended experiences, child-initiated
learning will be used to foster children's thinking
and curiosity.

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2FGBzjFsZsbi&data=05%7C02%7Cagillings%40mmms.catholic.edu.au%7C16d1fc28667d40bcd2ad08dc220a4310%7C6ad2ec7aae3e452d90973f8f44c91ee0%7C0%7C0%7C638422674667204198%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SUvT1v6EW5CQaQbLOaiI%2BvU8wKJRPdSjd59dCUhe1%2Fc%3D&reserved=0
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Community News
Learning Conversations

During Week 6 of this Term, 4th – 6th March
Learning Conversations will take place, giving you
and your child the opportunity to meet and discuss
your child’s learning goals and their progress thus
far with their class teacher/s. Learning
Conversations are a required part of our Reporting
Policy.

You should have received a letter, where you are
able to indicate times and days preferred. Please
return this form to your child’s classroom teacher
by no later than Thursday 29th February.

Professional Learning Day
March 12th

In 2024 Numeracy is a priority for review. We are
focusing on the updating of our school Numeracy
Agreement, making sure that it aligns with our
current practice. Part of our work in this space is
continuing to build our capacity as numeracy
teachers, improving our implementation of tasks
focusing on reasoning and justification. In Week 0
the teaching staff engaged in professional learning,
exploring research and ‘best practice’ in terms of
teaching Maths. Educators investigated the
importance of setting meaningful Learning
Intentions and building Success Criteria for lessons
alongside of, and with their students. This work is
being continued at ground level with teacher
collaboration and sharing. Our next Professional
Learning Day (student free) on the 12th March. with
Bruce White from the Mathematical Association of
South Australia will focus on consolidation of our
learning.

Mid-Year Enrolments
Mid-Year enrolments are now open for all children
who turn 5 on or before the 31st October. If you
have a child who is to begin Reception in Term 3,
2024, please complete an enrolment form. If you
know of any families who are thinking about
enrolling their child at Mary MacKillop Memorial
School for Term 3 2024, please let them know to
contact the school on 87372902. We welcome all
new families.

Baby News
Mrs Domleo – our school counsellor currently on
maternity leave and her husband Ryan and son,
Cooper welcomed a beautiful baby girl recently.
Welcome to the world Ceanna Mae and
congratulations to the Domleo family.
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Community News
Movie Night
Scrapper

Friday 15th March, 2025
Come join for their first official fundraiser to
support the Penola Entrant for 'Swinging With The
Stars' 2024 - Cory O'Conner.

Greenbottles Hockey Club
The Naracoorte Greenbottles Hockey Club is
hosting a free come and try session for all new
and existing players aged from 5 to 13 years. 
 
When: Friday 1st March 2024
Time: 4:30 to 6pm
Where: Naracoorte District Hockey Assocation
Fields
2 Playford Drive West, Naracoorte
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